
Dear President of the United States,

My name is Gavin McCormack, and I am a Grade 8 student writing to you with a
heart full of hope and concern. Today, I wish to speak to you about a matter that
deeply troubles me both in my local community and globally - the pressing issue
of poverty, highlighted in Sustainable Development Goal 1: No Poverty.

In my community, I see signs of poverty that deeply affect me. There are families
struggling to make ends meet, children who go to school hungry, and people who
lack basic healthcare. It pains me to see such disparity in a world where there is
enough for everyone. This local issue mirrors a global crisis, where millions suffer
from extreme poverty, facing dire circumstances beyond their control.

The thought that in some parts of the world, a child's life is a constant battle for
survival, while in other parts, there is abundance, is heart-wrenching. It's a stark
reminder of the inequalities that plague our world. Poverty is not just about lack
of wealth; it’s about lack of justice, opportunity, and hope.

As the leader of one of the world's most powerful nations, your actions and
decisions have the potential to create waves of change. I am reaching out to you
because I believe in the power of leadership to transform lives. What is your
vision for tackling this global challenge? How can we, as a global community,
come together to ensure that every person, no matter where they are born, has a
fair chance at a life filled with opportunity and dignity?

I write to you with a passionate plea to consider the voices of the youth in your
policies and decisions. We are eager to see a world where no one is left behind. I
invite you to respond to my letter, to share your thoughts and plans on how we
can work together to eradicate poverty. Your response would not only enlighten
me but would also be a beacon of hope, showing that every voice matters in the
journey towards a better world.

With heartfelt sincerity and hope,

Gavin McCormack

Gavin McCormack
Pinkerton Primary School

Pinkerton Street
Sydney 2037



Ten Tips To Get Your Letter Noticed
Start with a Strong Opening: Begin your letter with a compelling opening line
that grabs attention. Mention why you are writing and what you hope to
achieve with your letter.

Personalize Your Letter: Address the leader directly and personally. Use their
title and name to show that you have written the letter specifically for them.

Be Clear and Concise: State your purpose early in the letter. Keep your
message clear and to the point, making it easier for busy leaders to understand
your main points.

Express Your Passion: Let your enthusiasm and concern shine through. A
passionate and heartfelt letter is more likely to resonate and elicit a response.

Include Engaging Images: Add relevant and eye-catching images to your letter.
This could be a personal drawing, a photograph related to your message, or a
creative visual that underscores your points.

Make It Unique: Share a personal story or perspective that makes your letter
stand out. Unique content can pique the interest of the reader and make your
letter memorable.

Ask Thought-Provoking Questions: Pose insightful questions that encourage
the leader to think and respond. This demonstrates your engagement with the
topic and invites a dialogue.

Provide Solutions or Suggestions: If you have ideas or solutions related to the
issue you’re discussing, include them. Leaders appreciate constructive input
from young minds.

Include Your Return Address: Always remember to include your return
address, either at the top of the letter or in a postscript. This makes it easier for
the recipient to send a reply.

End with a Call to Action: Conclude your letter with a clear call to action.
Encourage the leader to respond, engage in a discussion, or consider your
viewpoint in their decisions.


